Raina Allan

From: Fleming, Victoria

Sent: Friday, March 10, 2023 2:08 PM

To: Raina Allan

Subject: Re: [EXTERNAL] FW: Mayors' & Councilmembers' April Meeting Date and Call for Letters of Interest

Thank you Raina. My message to Mayors and Council Members is as follows:

Dear Mayors and Councilmembers of Sonoma County,

It has been my honor to represent our shared interests on the Metropolitan Transportation Commission for two years
now. | have been there to advocate for funding for both broad and specific issues and projects throughout the County.

I am proud to have brought home more than our share of money for local projects such as $11.8 million for a Complete
Streets program in Healdsburg in an underserved area. This means safer active transportation for youth and families and
a reduction in our carbon footprint, healthier air and fewer vehicle costs to lower income families. Other allocations
include funding for improvements in Cotati, Sebastopol, and Regional County infrastructure amongst many other County
efforts.

Additionally, | was able to secure a deferred repayment agreement with MTC staff which resulted in the City of Santa
Rosa being able to fully fund the Hearn Avenue project. This will also have major improvements for multi-modal

transportation and reduce traffic wait times in the growing neighborhood serving lower income individuals and families.

With RM3 monies released, more funding will be directed to our most urgent projects to support our residents and local
economies and | look forward to continuing to be at your service.

| am committed to practical policies and programming that reflects your constituents’ needs and values. Please reach
out to me if you even have any questions, concerns or ideas. In partnership we make progress.

Thank you for considering granting me a full term on MTC concurrent to my City Council term.
Warm regards,

Victoria Fleming
Vfleming@srcity.org
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February 23, 2023

Deputy Clerk of the Board

County of Sonoma, Board of Supervisors
575 Administration Dr, Room 100A

Santa Rosa, CA 95403

ATTN: Noelle Francis

Email: noelle.francis@sonoma-county.org

Re: Golden Gate Bridge, Highway & Transportation District Letter of Interest
Dear City Selection Committee,

| am writing to respectfully request your support for the appointment to the Golden
Gate Bridge, Highway & Transportation District City Selection Committee.

| have a great appreciation for the continued work being done to keep traffic
moving safely and efficiently along Highway 101, and | would like to be part of the
process as we continue to look at various ways to increase optimization of bus
routes, ferry routes, and passenger capacity.

As you know, Sonoma County has a strong interest in the Bridge and provided
the first funding to build a bridge that has become recognized all over the world.
Sonoma County deserves and needs proactive representation. | will be a strong
advocate for our county. It is imperative we continue to support our current
commuter options.

Since 2020, | have been both Mayor and Councilmember on the Rohnert Park
City Council. Prior to that, | served on the Rohnert Park Planning Commission for
10 years and have served as a Director for Sonoma County Transportation
Authority for the past two years. | believe the combination of my experiences will
bring a unique perspective as member of the Golden Gate Bridge, Highway &
Transportation District to the City Selection Committee.

Thank you for your consideration of my request for appointment to the Golden
Gate Bridge, Highway & Transportation City Selection Committee. Please feel free
to contact me should you have any questions at (707) 899-3087, or by email at
ggiudice@rpcity.org. | appreciate your support.

Cc: City Council
City of Healdsburg rallan@healdsburg.gov

130 Avram Avenue ¢ Rohnert Park CA o 94928 ¢ (707) 588-2226 ¢ Fax (707) 794-9248
www.rpcity.org
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February 23, 2023

Chair

Mayors and Councilmembers Association

City of Healdsburg

401 Grove Street

Healdsburg, CA 95448

ATTN: Raina Allan, City Clerk/Public Information Officer, CMC
Email: rallan@healdsburg.gov

Re: Letter of Interest
Executive Board, Association of Bay Area Government (ABAG)

Honorable Mayor Kelley and Members of the Sonoma County Mayors and
Councilmembers:

| am writing to request your support of my application for re-appointment to the
ABAG Executive Board.

Serving as the Sonoma County Mayors and Councilmembers representative to
the Executive Board of the Association of Bay Area Governments has been an
honor and privilege.

My background as a 14-year member of the Rohnert Park Planning Commission,
and a four-year member of the Rohnert Park City Council, along with my work on
the ABAG Regional Housing Needs Allocation working group before my
appointment to the Executive Committee, makes me ideally suited to continue to
represent the needs of our constituents.

As you know, COVID was in full swing in the winter of 2021 when | was first
appointed. Our last ABAG ZOOM meeting was in mid-February, and we will begin
meeting in person in San Francisco, for the first time, on March 16, 2023.

As your representative to the ABAG Executive Board, | will continue to uphold
ABAG's mission to "strengthen cooperation and collaboration among local
governments to provide innovative and cost-effective solutions to common
problems that [we] face."

| will contact each of you in the coming weeks to answer any questions. In the
meantime, please call, text, or email me at (707) 899-3085 or sadams@rpcity.org.

| appreci our consideration.

Susan H. Adams
Vice Mayor

cc. City Council
City of Healdsburg rallan@healdsburg.gov

130 Avram Avenue 4 Rohnert Park CA ¢ 94928 o (707) 588-2226 & Fax (707) 794-9248
www.rpcity.org



Stephen Zollman City of Sebastopol

City Councilmember 7120 Bodega Avenue
Sebastopol, CA 95472

www.cityofsebastopol.org

March 5, 2023

Chair and Mayor Ariel Kelley

Mayors and Councilmembers Association

City of Healdsburg

401 Grove Street

Healdsburg, CA 95448

ATTN: Raina Allan, City Clerk/Public Information
Officer, CMC

Dear Ms. Allan,

Please allow this letter to serve as my interest in continuing to serve as the ABAG Executive
Board Alternate. While my time in this position has been brief, I have had the very good fortune
of being able to spend time with our primary appointee, Vice Mayor Adams.

I am enjoying reading about ABAG’s Plan Bay Area 2050 which lays out a plan for our county
and eight other sister counties. That plan is now the nine-county Bay Area's official long-range
plan across the key elements of housing, economic development, transportation and
environmental resilience. ABAG’s Executive Committee is responsible for how the required
Northern California housing number is distributed among the nine counties. | am looking
forward to learning even more during the March 16" new member orientation.

ABAG can provide a lot of support to the great work that our cities continue to do. | would be
most honored to be able to continue facilitating that support. If you have questions, please find
my e-mail below. Thank you very much for you consideration.

All Best,

signed

Stephen Zollman

Sebastopol Council Member
szollman@cityofsebastopol.org



CITY OF PETALUMA
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Message Phone (707) 778-4525
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City Selection Committee Assignments
Deputy Clerk of the Board

County of Sonoma, Board of Supervisors
575 Administration Dr, Room 100A

Santa Rosa, CA 95403

ATTN: Noelle Francis

Email: noelle.francis@sonoma-county.org

Board of Directors Appointments

Chair

Mayors and Councilmembers Association

City of Healdsburg

401 Grove Street

Healdsburg, CA 95448

ATTN: Raina Allan, City Clerk/Public Information Officer, CMC

Re: Appointment to the Sonoma County Agricultural Preservation and Open
Space District Citizens Advisory Committee

To the Board,

I would appreciate your consideration for appointment to the Sonoma County
Agriculture Preservation and Open Space District.

I have been a long time Sonoma County resident and enthusiast for Open Space. |
have previously served on the City of Petaluma’s Parks Commission. | have been
involved with grants and with open spaces advocates seeking grants.

I have a strong interest in the District’s funds being used wisely and being used
conforming with the District’s mission.

There is great need for added Agricultural connection to the land and for Open
Space which preserves the beauty of our County.

Thanks for considering me.

Kevin McDonnell
Mayor, City of Petaluma


mailto:noelle.francis@sonoma-county.org

Raina Allan

From: Shribbs, John

Sent: Monday, February 27, 2023 4:45 PM

To: Raina Allan

Subject: Re: Mayors' & Councilmembers' April Meeting Date and Call for Letters of Interest

Letter of interest to Raina Allan and Sonoma County Supervisors.
I am interested in joining the Board of the AG and Open Space Committee.

| have a PhD in Horticulture with a MS in Pest Management with training in soil science, entomology, ecology,
pest management, and vegetation management. | have been a resident in Petaluma for 32 years and | have
been involved locally in many environmental issues and currently President of Petaluma Wetlands Alliance and
on the leadership team of ReLeaf Petaluma. | helped the RCD write the new Enhancement Plan for the
Petaluma Watershed. While a science teacher at Casa Grande HS, | joined the RCD effort to get students on
field trips to local farms where they did active work. While on the GPAC for Petaluma | was the chair of the
Open Space Workgroup before being elected to City Council.

You can see more details of my deep resume at:
https://www.johnshribbsforpetalumacitycouncil.com/about

Please consider me for this position.
John Shribbs, PhD
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